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Dear Parents/Carers 
Welcome to the start of the 2023-24 academic year and I hope that everybody has had a wonderful and 
restful summer break. I would particularly like to welcome our Year 7 students, parents and carers to the 
Culcheth High School community and look forward to working with you all.  

Students and staff have returned from the summer holiday in great spirits following time away from school 
and enjoying some great GCSE results on GCSE Results Day, 24th August 2023.  School staff shared the 
day with our Year 11 (2023) students who attended with various family members to create an atmosphere 
and memories that will last a lifetime. It was a fantastic day as students, parents, siblings, teachers and other 
family members celebrated their GCSE exam results.  

May I thank all staff, governors and parents/carers for all their hard work and support in helping our 
students gain their excellent exam results in the summer; congratulations to the Year 11 Class of 2023 and 
good luck in your new adventures! 

 As we start this new academic year, I have been extremely pleased with the first few weeks back, as 
students and staff have returned with a renewed energy, enthusiasm and optimism.  Our ‘start of the year’ 
message to students and staff remains consistent, which is that we expect the highest standards in 
everything that we do, to enable us to ‘be the best that we can be.’ Staff and students have been asked to 
reflect upon and embody our school values of respect, honesty and excellence in all that we do at Culcheth 
High School and in our local community.  

You may have seen, just before the summer holiday in the local press, that Culcheth High School has 
submitted planning permission to upgrade our synthetic pitch to a new 3G pitch. We are hoping that we can 
complete this project in spring 2024 so that we have a modern and accessible playing surface for the school 
and local community by the summer of next year. We will keep you posted. 

Everyone at Culcheth High School is really looking forward to the new academic year, with plans in place 
for many exciting opportunities and developments for the whole school community. Good luck to everyone for 
the 2023-24 school year! #WeAreCHS 
Mr C P Hunt, Headteacher 
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Key School Dates 

 

 

 

27th September 2023 
Pupil Premium 
Parents’ Evening 
 
28th September 2023 
Year 9 Parental 
Evening  
 
5th October 2023 
School Open Evening  
 
6th October 2023 
INSET Day 
 
12th October 2023 
Year 7 Parents’ 
Information Evening 
 
19th October 2023 
Moonwatch  
 
 

 

Monday Week 2 

 

 
 

25th September 2023 
 

9th October 2023 
 

23rd October 2023 
 

13th November 2023 
 

27th November 2023 
 

11th December 2023 
 
 

 

 

Publication Dates 

 

 
 

10th November 2023 
 

22nd December 2023 
 

9th February 2024 
 

28th March 2024 
 

24th May 2024 
 

12th July 2024 

Exam Success 2023 
 

On behalf of the staff and governors of Culcheth High School, I would like to congratulate our Year 11 
students on their excellent GCSE exam results. There have also been some fantastic individual 
performances, which reflect the hard work of the students in their GCSE studies. I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank the students for their efforts and wish them all the very best in their next steps.  

We are delighted with and very proud of our students’ achievements, and I would like to thank all the staff 
for their dedication and hard work which supported this level of achievement through the GCSE courses. 

Finally, a big thank you to all the parents and carers who have supported the students and school to help 
our young people achieve this level of success in their GCSE examinations. 

70% of students achieved a ‘Basics Standard Pass’, which is Grade 4 and above, in GCSE English and 
Mathematics. 48% of students achieved a ‘Basics Strong Pass’, which is Grade 5 and above, in GCSE 
English and Mathematics specifications.  

We have seen many excellent results across all of the GCSE subjects. Given the challenges that the last 
three years have presented to us, it makes this year’s results extremely pleasing. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



It’s been a very busy  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Exam Success 2022 Continued… 
 

Individual Student Performances 
 

We would especially like to congratulate a number of our students for their individual academic success and some outstanding personal 
progress. These include Kira Bartha, Trick Bentham, Freya Brogan, Emma Burnham, Grace Campbell, Cameron Clucas, William Cooper, 
Lucy Guinan, Isaac Hilton, Ansel Horton, Oliver Horton, Ruby Hughes, Evie Maloney, Thomas Patten, Alexander Percival, Daniel Smith, 
Emma Wills, Sarah Wills and Heidi Wyke.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Staff at Culcheth High School 
 

The start of a new school year also brings new members of staff to the school. We welcome ten new members of staff to the Culcheth High 
School community. I am sure you will join us in wishing them all the best for the years ahead at the school. 
 

Mr Burke (Science) Mr Markland (ICT Technician) 

Miss Dean (Mathematics) Miss McFadden (English) 

Mr Gardiner (MFL) Mrs O’Shea (Mathematics) 

Mrs Haworth (Science) Miss Taylor (Religious Education) 

Mr Long (Geography)  

 

New Roles 
 

Due to new opportunities and maternity leaves, there are a number of staff who are now in new roles at Culcheth High School. 
 

Miss G Cockram Progress Leader Year 7 

Miss K Butler Progress Leader Year 8 

Mr C Hamer Progress Leader Year 10 

Miss L Birchall 2nd In Science 

Ms M Donnelly KS3 English Coordinator 

Mrs D Foster Research Lead 

 
 
 



 

 

Head Students 2023-24 
 

It is wonderful to announce that, at the very end 
of last academic year, after a rigorous schedule 
of application letters, group activities and formal 
interviews, Culcheth High School appointed 
four new Head Students.  As always, the 
competition was fierce, and we were incredibly 
impressed with the calibre of all of the 
applicants and the quality of their responses 
and contributions.  

Some extremely tough decisions had to be 
made!  There could be only four, though, and 
we were extremely pleased with those students 
who shone brightest: our new Head Girl, 
Kennedy Greenough; our new Head Boy, Spike 
Flint; our new Deputy Head Girl, Megan 
Ruderham; and our new Deputy Head Boy, 
Oliver Ball.  Well-deserved congratulations to all 
four! 
 

 

 

Parking Around School 
 

A note for parents who drive students to school and use the school 
car park, Withington Avenue and Culcheth Hall Drive.   
If you drop your child off or collect them from school, please use the 
drop-off bay in the school car park or, if using Withington Avenue or 
Culcheth Hall Drive: 

- Please drive slowly – children are crossing to and from the 
ginnel 

- Please park considerately so that driveways are not blocked and 
grass verges are not damaged 

- Please do not use residents’ driveways to turn 
Please also be reminded not to use the primary school car park. 
 

 

School Uniform 2023-24 
 

School uniform for 2023-24 has not changed, however there are 
a number of points that parents/carers need to be aware of: 
1. The ‘School Shoe Guidance’ that remains applicable for 

September 2023 is available on the school website, along with 
the 2023-24 uniform statement. 

2. Hairstyles must be suitable for school. (Extreme hairstyles 
including patterns, lines or indentations shaved or sculptured 
onto the hair are not acceptable. Other examples include 
‘Mohicans’, ‘Skinheads’ and inappropriate use of natural 
coloured dye to create clashing and/or extreme hair colour 
patterns. Non-natural colours are not acceptable.) 

3. Excessive make-up is unnecessary and inappropriate and must 
not be worn; this includes false eyelashes and fake tan 

 

. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

School Gates 
 

A reminder to all parents/carers that the school gates open at 8.15am. Students arriving on site before 8.15am will be unable to enter the 
school site until this time. 
to all parents/carers that the school gates open at 8am. Students arriving on site before 8am will be unable to enter the school site. 
 

School Gates 
 

A reminder to all parents/carers that the school gates open at 8am. Students arriving on site before 8am will be unable to enter the school 
site. 
 

School Gates 
 

A reminder to all parents/carers that the school gates open at 8am. Students arriving on site before 8am will be unable to enter the school 
site. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 Useful Dates for Parents 2023-24 
 

Please find below a calendar of key events for parents; we hope this is useful in giving you early notice of some important dates for your 
child’s progress.  
 

20th September 2023 Year 11 GCSE Information Evening 14th March 2024 Year 9 Parents’ Evening (A Side) 

27th September 2023 Pupil Premium Parents’ Info Evening 21st March 2024 Year 9 Parents’ Evening (B Side) 

28th September 2023 Year 9 Parental Evening 25th April 2024 Year 8 Parents’ Evening (A Side) 

5th October 2023 School Open Evening 2nd May 2024 Year 8 Parents’ Evening (B Side) 

12th October 2023 Year 7 Parents’ Information Evening 9th May 2024 Start of Public Exams (Prov) 

19th October 2023 Moonwatch 6th June 2024 Year 7 Parents’ Evening (A Side) 

9th November 2023 Year 11 Parents’ Evening (A Side) 13th June 2024 Year 7 Parents’ Evening (B Side) 

16th November 2023 Year 11 Parents’ Evening (B Side) 19th June 2023 End of Public Exams (Prov) 

20th-24th November 2023 Year 11 Pre-Public Exams (1) 24th-28th June 2023 Year 10 Pre-Public Exams 

5th-7th December 2023 School Production 2nd July 2024 Induction Evening for Year 6 Parents 

19th December 2023 Christmas Carol Service 3rd July 2024 Induction Day for Year 6 Students 

18th January 2024 Year 10 Parents’ Evening (A Side) 5th July 2024 Year 7-9 Final Reports sent home 

25th January 2024 Year 10 Parents’ Evening (B Side) 9th July 2024 Sports Day 

1s February 2024 Year 9 Options Evening 11th July 2024 Celebration Evening 

5th-9th February 2024 Year 11 Pre-Public Exams (2) 17th July 2024 Year 10 Final Reports sent home 

6th March 2024 Annual Careers Fair (provisional) 18th July 2024 Whole-School Rewards Visit (Prov) 

8th March 2024 Year 11 Final Reports sent home 22nd August 2024 (prov) GCSE Results Day  

 

 



     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Celebration Evening 2023 
 

On Thursday 13th July, we hosted our annual Celebration Evening with over a hundred trophies, certificates and vouchers being awarded to 
students who had consistently demonstrated our school values, both within school and wider communities.  

Our most Special Award winners were: 
Rotary Shield for Community Service - Alice Iredale, Brigid Finch, Darcy Stephens & Erin Lillis; Patric Wilson Award for Endeavour - Oliver 
Buckley; Roger Hunt Outstanding Contribution to Sport Award - Emma Burnham; The Headteacher Award - Tommy Farrington; The 
Governor Award - Freya Brogan. 

Many thanks to Mr Hunt, our Progress Leaders, the Senior Leadership Team and Mr Welsford for presenting the numerous glittering 
awards. It was a real team effort to organise the evening. It simply would not have happened without the dedication of many colleagues, but 
special mention must to go to Mrs Quicler and Miss Bailey for their help in organising the evening. #WeAreCHS  
Mr M Cushing, Assistant Headteacher 
 



 

Warrington Youth Service 

 

 

Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Expedition 
 

Over the last weekend of the summer term, a group of Year 10 students, supported by Mr Nolan, Mr Bolton, Mr Hiller and Mrs Andrews, 
embarked on a challenging Bronze Duke of Edinburgh expedition. They hiked over Winter Hill and around Rivington, carrying their own 
food, water, and equipment on their backs, and navigated their way through the countryside using maps and compasses. It was a gruelling 
test of their endurance, resilience, and teamworking skills. Despite the constant rain, which made the terrain more slippery and the paths 
more treacherous, our students rose to the occasion and performed admirably. 

The rain started on Saturday afternoon, just as our students arrived at the top of Winter Hill. A number managed to stay relatively dry by 
walking through the woodlands to find some shelter, whereas others manged to time it well to eat lunch in the school minibuses at a 
checkpoint and stay out of the showers. By late afternoon most had arrived at the campsite and had to set up their tents in the pouring rain,  
with puddles forming around them and the wind howling through the 
trees. Evening meals were prepared under a parachute in the woods 
to try and fend of the rain and allow students to dry out. 

The next morning, the rain continued to drizzle. Our students had 
to pack their bags carefully, making sure they had everything they 
needed for the day ahead, but not carrying too much weight that 
would slow them down. They knew that they had to stay focused and 
alert until the end; they succeeded. They finished the hike within the 
time limit, and to everyone's delight, they all received their DofE 
certificates and badges. They had passed the test with flying colours, 
showing their determination, perseverance, and adaptability. And 
they had also learned some valuable lessons about themselves and 
their abilities, as well as about nature and the environment. 

Thank you to all the staff for giving up their weekend and the 
students for persevering through the horrible weather, and to the 
parents for helping students get prepared for the weekend. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

London Visit 
 

At the start of July, the Business Studies, Computing and Media 
Departments ran a three-day visit to London with the Year 10 
students. During the visit, students were able to see how micro 
businesses are run at London Borough Markets, the impact of 
technology in business, business marketing and media with a visit 
to the Harry Potter Studios, and see where some of the major 
legislation that impact our country are made. 

Students visited some of the key landmarks such as The 
Princess Diana memorial in Hyde Park, Harrods, Tower of 
London, Westminster, Downing Street, Buckingham Palace and 
many more along the way. To give students a break from the 
20,000 steps a day schedule, students were taken on a Thames 
River Cruise to see the capital in all its glory from a different 
viewpoint and if that wasn’t a great way to see the city, a trip up 
the Pudding Lane Monument (including all 311 steps of it) gave 
students a fantastic, almost bird’s eye view. Students and staff all 
had a fantastic time on the visit.  
 
 
 

 
 



Attendance at Culcheth High School 
 

To report an absence, please ring the absence line on 01925 768577. If you receive a text message from school, regarding 
an absence, please ring back to inform us of the reason for absence so that we can ensure it is coded correctly on our 
registers. 

If you need any help or support, you can contact your child’s Progress Leader (PL) or the relevant Pastoral Student 
Support Officer (PSSO) for the year group: 
 

Year Group Progress Leader/PSSO Email Address 

Year 7 
Miss Cockram (PL)  
Mrs Saffery (PSSO) 

gco@culchethhigh.org.uk    
ssa@culchethhigh.org.uk  

Year 8 
Miss Butler (PL)  
Mrs Waddington (PSSO) 

kb@culchethhigh.org.uk  
swa@culchethhigh.org.uk  

Year 9 
Mr Graham (PL) 
Miss Creighton (PSSO) 

cgr@culchethhigh.org.uk 
rcr@culchethhigh.org.uk 

Year 10 
Mr Hamer (PL)  
Miss Taylor (PSSO))  

cha@culchethhigh.org.uk 
mta@culchethhigh.org.uk 

Year 11 
Miss Hilton (PL) 
Mrs Davison (PSSO) 

sa@culchethhigh.org.uk 
ada@culchethhigh.org.uk  

 
 

Safeguarding at CHS 
 

Safeguarding Team: 
 
Designated Senior Lead - Mrs Brearley 
Safeguarding Team - Mrs Saffery  

       Miss Davison  
-        Mr Cushing 
-        Mr Brown 
-        Mr Hunt 

 
On the school website, in the pastoral section, there is a 
link to ‘Care, Support and Guidance’ where there are many 
educational resources, advice and tips for both parents 
and students across a range of safeguarding issues. 
Please feel free to discuss any safeguarding concerns with 
a member of the team. 
 

mailto:gco@culchethhigh.org.uk
mailto:ssa@culchethhigh.org.uk
mailto:kb@culchethhigh.org.uk
mailto:swa@culchethhigh.org.uk
mailto:cgr@culchethhigh.org.uk
mailto:rcr@culchethhigh.org.uk
mailto:cha@culchethhigh.org.uk
mailto:mta@culchethhigh.org.uk
mailto:sa@culchethhigh.org.uk
mailto:ada@culchethhigh.org.uk


Managing Anxiety 
 

The first few weeks of school are often the cause of anxiety, and not just for Year 7 students! Here’s a great poster to help  explain the 
brain. Did you know your cortex (the bit that makes you think rationally and sensibly) is not fully developed until the age of 25!?   

Your amygdala always takes over when you feel threatened - even if the threat is not real. So, when you see something on the 
floor and you freeze/jump....because it’s a massive spider…that's your amygdala taking over - ready to fight or flight (run), but then the 
cortex takes over and says, "relax its a bit of fluff". Your heart is racing....then you slowly calm down and feel a bit embarrassed (that's 
normal - your amygdala does not care about how you might feel afterwards). 

When you are feeling anxious, it's important to try to do calming, mindfulness techniques,  so your cortex can take back over and 
help to calm you. It's not easy sometimes. Especially when you are not sure what it is that is causing you to feel anxious.   

HEADSPACE is a really useful app to use for mindfulness, and we will be learning more about mental health next month (for 
World Mental Health Day in October) but if you are struggling, always reach out for help.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vape Education for Parents 
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Patric Wilson Memorial Day 
 

Our annual Patric Wilson Memorial Day was a huge success, 
raising over £2500 for charities. It was fantastic to see every 
student in school complete their Race for Life event, running 
over a mile each around our course.  

Our newly appointed Head Students also organised a 
‘Dunk a Teacher’ event which went down extremely well! They 
managed to raise over £125 and have donated to two 
charities: Derian House - a children's hospice based in 
Chorley who provide free care for families - and Warrington 
Animal Welfare - another non-profit organisation caring for 
abandoned, abused or unwanted domestic animals. 

 

 

Drama GCSE Practical 
 

The current Year 11 Drama 
students completed their first 
GCSE examination in July.  

The groups worked 
tirelessly for months to devise a 
twenty-minute performance to a 
visiting examiner and an 
audience of parents and 
carers.  

All students put in an 
extraordinary effort to create 
the piece and perform to a very 
high standard.  

The audience commented 
on the professionalism and 
quality of the pieces. 
Well done Year 11; we look 
forward to the next one.  

 

 



Welcome to Year 7 
 

As the new Progress Leader of Year 7, I would like to wish a very warm welcome to our new Year 7 students. It was lovely meeting our new 
cohort to Culcheth High School for their Induction Day in July, and then properly on the 6th September as we start this journey together.  

Year 7 have certainly made a made an impressive start to their high school careers and have together already achieved over 940 1s for 
outstanding behaviour so far this term – this may just be a record!  It is lovely seeing many of our students getting their teeth into extra- 
curricular activities. I am so pleased that many have already accessed the ILC and all of its facilities, and there were many participants at 
the recent after-school sports trials. In the upcoming assemblies, Year 7 will have the opportunity to look back on their first weeks and 
recognise acts of kindness by others, as well as how to make the best of their time at Culcheth High School. I am looking forward to 
working with this cohort and I wish them lots of luck for the future.  
Keep reading the Newsletter to find out what Year 7 are up to. 
Miss Cockram, Progress Leader Year 7 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pupil Premium Update 
 

On Wednesday 27th September, Culcheth High School will be holding our annual Pupil Premium Parents’ Information Evening. All Pupil 
Premium parents with children in Year 7-9 are invited to attend. The evening will discuss the additional support your child will receive whilst 
at Culcheth High School when they have Pupil Premium status. The evening will give parents a chance to meet the Pupil Premium team and 
receive a short presentation with regards to how PP team will work with class teachers, the student and yourselves, to help to maximise your 
child’s success. The event will last approximately 45 minutes and will start at 5pm in the Conference Room. After the event, there will be the 
opportunity to ask questions about our day-to-day Pupil Premium practice at Culcheth High School. 

This information evening will be most useful for new Year 7 PP parents and those in Years 8 and 9 who haven’t attended the event 
before. If your child is in Year 10 or 11, the Pupil Premium team will be at the GCSE Information Evening, so please look out for the Pupil 
Premium stand and we will be happy to discuss with you the support given to your child leading up to their GCSEs. 
 
Uniform/ PP Educational Voucher  
Every academic year, our Pupil Premium students have access to a £100 educational voucher. Should you wish to use your child’s 
educational voucher to purchase uniform, you will need to use the school website, go to the curriculum tab and under SEND & Pastoral you 
will see the link for Pupil Premium Uniform. 

If you have any questions regarding your current balance, or orders you wish to place that are not uniform but will aid your child with their 
studies, you can contact the PP team with any further queries via the following emails: - 

− PPTeam@culchethhigh.org.uk – to email the whole PP team 

− CFL@culchethhigh.org.uk – PP progress leader Mrs West 
Alternatively, please ring the school reception team and asked to be put through to the PP team. 
Catherine West, Progress Leader for Pupil Premium  
 

A Modest Superstar 
 

Rosie, a Year 8 student, has been selected to represent Great Britain in 
the World Gymnaestrada 2023 in Amsterdam. This is a major international 
event that takes place once every four years, and this year will see around 
80 countries competing.  

Rosie has been training for this event since May 2022, and she is 
incredibly excited to be representing her country. She is a talented 
gymnast, and she is sure to make us proud. Rosie is a modest superstar. 
She has achieved great things in gymnastics, but she never boasts about 
her accomplishments. She is always willing to help out her teammates, and 
she is a great role model for other students.  

We are so lucky to have Rosie at our school. She is a talented athlete, 
a dedicated student, and a wonderful person. We are all rooting for her in 
Amsterdam. 
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Culcheth High School in the Community – Year 11 
 

In July, Year 11 student Jack participated in the Karate 
World Championships, which took place at the K2 Arena in 
Dundee.  Jack is a second Dan Black Belt athlete, and 
although he has competed nationally, this was his first 
international event.  Jack came 7th out of over 60 other 
participants.   

He is now training for his next competition, the British 
Open, which takes place later this year.  Last year, Jack 
came third in this tournament, so he’s looking to improve 
on this next time.  Jack trains several hours a day, each 
week, and we continue to be proud of how far he is 
excelling in karate.   

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Culcheth High School in the Community – Year 9 
 

Anya performed in the Karate World Championships in Scotland in 
July 2023. She performed magnificently and placed in two events. 
She came 3rd in Kata and also came 3rd in Kumite for her age 
group.  

This is a phenomenal achievement and one that Anya is 
extremely proud of. Having spoken to Anya, we know that she is 
determined to keep improving and will be aiming for Gold the next 
time that event comes around. Well done Anya, Culcheth High 
School is honoured to have you as one of our own. 

 

 

 



ILC News 
 

The ILC has stocked up on new books for the school year. The latest new books newsletter can be viewed at https://culchethhigh.org.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2023/09/New-Books-newsletter-September-23.pdf 
Ms Byrne, ILC Manager 

 

 

Paris Visit 
 

Our Year 10 and 11 students had a fantastic time on our MFL visit to Paris which took place at the beginning of July.  We arrived by plane, 
 and stayed in a well-placed hotel from which we were able to travel to central Paris by Metro in just ten minutes. When we arrived in Paris, 
we spent some time in a local shop where we practised our French before eating in the hotel restaurant.   

On our first day, we visited the second floor of the Eiffel Tower where we enjoyed a magnificent view over Paris, followed by a picnic 
lunch in a park with a view of the Eiffel Tower.  In the afternoon, we went on a cruise on the River Seine. We were able to see different areas 
of Paris and its beautiful bridges and palaces, in the warm sunshine.  We also sailed past the Notre Dame Cathedral, which was badly 
damaged by fire in 2019.  Afterwards, we made our way by subway to the tallest building in Paris, the Montparnasse Tower which we visited 
after our dinner in a local restaurant.  Arriving on the top floor of the Montparnasse Tower we were able to watch a short film explaining how 
Paris has changed through the years, from its beginnings as a small village in the countryside, to the large, busy capital city that it is today. 
At the end of the day, we made our way back to the hotel where we were happy to relax after a long day walking round the city.   

On Sunday, after having another delicious breakfast at the hotel, we travelled by Metro to the Arc de Triumphe  and made our way along 
the Champs Élysées Avenue where some of us stopped at the PSG football team shop to buy souvenirs.  As we reached the end of the 
Champs Élysées we arrived at the Louvres Museum; we took many photos of the iconic pyramid before going to ‘Les Halles’, one of the 
biggest shopping malls in Paris, where we spent time shopping and using our wonderful French speaking skills in real life.  We then all went 
for a crêpe and a milkshake in a lovely local restaurant before heading to the Sacré Coeur Basilica in Montmartre. When we arrived there, 
we had to climb the many steps leading to the top of the Basilica in very hot and sunny weather.  After that, we walked around the Place de 
Tertre in Montmartre where we were able to buy souvenirs of Paris.  Finally, for our last evening meal in Paris, we found the perfect dish to 
try: ‘Les escargots’ (snails!) and some of us really appreciated the garlic and parsley taste of them.   

On our last day, we went to a local shop where some of us bought some souvenirs or French delicacies, before preparing our suitcases 
for our return to England. The coach picked us up, we took the plane back and everybody went home… Au revoir Paris!  

We had a wonderful time in Paris and it was nice to see all of our students trying their French speaking skills. Our students were 
fantastic! Thank you to them for being on their best behaviour and thank you to Mrs Smith and Miss Keenan for coming with us.   
Madame Lepetit, Head of French Department  
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Term Dates 2023-24 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday Week 2 Dates 2023-24 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


